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 28  JUNE 2019 

   

Website: www.khps.vic.edu.au                     Email: kingston.heath.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Emergency Management:  9589 6266     Cheltenham Police: 9583 9767 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

JULY:  

Monday 15th
  Term 3 commences  

Wednesday 17th
  School Council sub committee  

Saturday 20th
  Students Movie/Pyjama Night  

Wednesday 24th
  School Council meeting  

Monday 29th
  Munchy Monday  

  

At Kingston Heath Primary School a quality learning environment gives students, staff 

and the community confidence to strive for excellence as active and positive members 

of a global village. 

A big  thank you and  farewell to our 

wonderful acting Principal Megan Dell. 

We wish you all the best in your future 

endeavours. 

From your KHPS family. 
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MESSAGE FROM THE ACTING PRINCIPAL  

 

WOW!  What a term!  I can’t believe it’s the end of Term 2…. in fact, I can’t believe I’m writing my final newsletter 

at Kingston Heath Primary.  Before I get into all that, there a few things we have to do first…so let’s get on with it! 

Curriculum Days Semester 2 

Many of you would be aware that the curriculum days for Semester 2 had not yet been determined.  I wanted to 

give Sherri a chance to determine when they would occur and what would be the focus for staff.  After meeting 

with her last week, I presented to school council the proposed dates:  Friday 23rd August & Wednesday 6th        

November.   

These dates have been approved by school council and can now be added to your calendar/diary. 

Student-Led conferences 

It was amazing to see so many excited students sharing their learning with their family at the first ever KHPS     

Student-Led conferences earlier this week.  Schools are required to provide written reports to parents/guardians 

at least twice a year to identify their child’s growth and achievements.  We are also required to offer a conference 

to discuss the students’ progress.  Even though we are required to offer these conferences, they are not          

compulsory for parent/guardians to attend… but we STRONGLY recommend it.  In saying that, it was fantastic to 

see that over 95% of our families attended!  That’s a great turn out. 

As this is the first time KHPS has participated in Student-Led conferences, we have no doubt that there are areas 

we can develop further to ensure we continue to all learn and improve together.  We always seek ways to         

improve our practice, and have sent out a link for parents to provide feedback on the conferences.  Yes it was 

different to what has happened in the past…… that doesn’t make it better or worse, it just makes it different!   

Research suggests that having students be involved and taking responsibility for their learning (regardless of their 

age/year level) has a much greater positive impact than the traditional parent/teacher interviews. 

The feedback we receive from the community, together with feedback from staff and students, will ensure that 

we are striving to continually improve not only what we do, but also how we do it! 

Social Media Behaviour 

As a school we are continually teaching our students how to behave appropriately online, and unfortunately some 

of the behaviour we hear about away from school is in direct opposition to that. 

I have always believed that as a school community, it is our responsibility to: 

 model positive behaviour to our students and the wider community 

 treat members of our school community with respect 

 work together to achieve the best possible outcomes for our students 

 create a safe and supportive environment for our students to learn 

 communicate constructively with the school and use appropriate avenues when raising concerns 

Kingston Heath is a great school, and together we provide amazing opportunities for our students to learn and 

achieve in a safe and supportive environment.  Sometimes things happen that we may not agree with or are     

beyond our control, and we need to work as one to support each other to move forward for the benefit of our 

most important assets; our students. 

If you are unsure of information you have heard through whatever means, please contact the school directly so 

that we can provide you with facts and discuss the misunderstandings you may have. 
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Should I stay or should I go? 

You might be shocked to know that planning for the 2020 school year is in full swing!  To assist us in making sure 

we are ready for next year, if you or anyone you know hasn’t enrolled or intends on not being a part of our school 

community in 2020, could you please let us know. 

Road Safety and Helmets 

As it’s the end of term, I use this time to get on my soapbox about Road Safety and Helmets …. So here I go…. 

During the school holidays, please be aware of an increased number of children out and about, riding their bikes 

and scooters and playing around the streets.  It doesn’t matter for how many years you have been riding for,    

accidents can still happen.  From personal experience, I know that my bike helmet not only saved my life, but also 

my ability to walk and function the way I still can.  Helmets don’t work if they are being held in your hand while 

skateboarding, or sitting on your handlebars when riding your bike.  They also don’t work if they are not done up 

correctly or the straps are loose and just hanging around your chin.  What we do need to do is make sure that our 

children are careful on the roads, follow the rules, and ALWAYS WEAR A HELMET CORRECTLY. 

Holidays 

Please remember that it is the responsibility of everyone to ensure that our school is looked after over the holiday 

period.  It’s great to see people using the school facilities by making use of the basketball courts, ovals and       

playgrounds.  We have a wonderful community resource and it is our collective responsibility to ensure that our 

grounds are used appropriately.   

“And now, the end is near, and so I face the final curtain…….” 

The saying goes “time flies when you’re having fun”, and time has definitely flown!  In some ways it’s like I blinked 

and my year is up, in other ways it feels like I’ve always been part of the KHPS community.  As I sit here and reflect 

on our time together, I remember not only all the fun times we have had, but also how far we have come as a 

school community….Nobody could ever say it’s been an uneventful twelve months! 

I wanted to take this opportunity to thank the students who I have worked with; they make me smile every day 

and are the reason I love what I do.  It is because of them we have such a special school.  To the staff, who have 

been with me for this wild ride, thank you for your support, and your commitment to making a positive difference 

in the lives of so many.  To our parents and community members, who volunteer so much of their time; thank you.   

Kingston Heath Primary School will always have a very special place in my heart.  My experiences here have 

helped me grow both professionally and personally.  This eventful chapter of being your Acting Principal is coming 

to a close, and the next one is about to begin.  You never know what the future holds, I’m excited about the     

possibilities of being the Acting Principal at Toorak Primary School next term and the new opportunities and    

challenges it will bring. 

I hope you all have a happy and safe break and get to spend some time with those people you care about the 

most over the school holidays. 

 

Megan  
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Nicole Louey is a beautiful KHPS Mum of Ash and Jett. Unfortunately she has discovered that the breast cancer 
she fought and beat over 5 years ago had returned. Joshua Mooney 3/4a and Thomas Gillbee from OLA play   
basketball and football with Ash and whose dad Jason (Nicole’s Husband) is coach.  

 

Josh and Thomas had the idea to shave their 
heads in support of Nicole having to shave 
hers to raise money for the family as they 
fight this battle together.  This is the second 
time Nicole has battled cancer; last time    
Nicole and her family raised $20,000 for    
cancer research. This time we’re raising   
money to ease the financial burden this     
disease imposes. 

 

So far the boys have raised over $5000! They 
will shave their heads on the 14th July at the 
Cheltenham Panthers Football family night. 
Josh will proudly display his shaved head 
when he returns from the school holidays 
with a final figure raised for the Louey’s.     
The link to donate is 

http://gf.me/u/tby6dr 

 

We are very proud of him and his friend and 
their efforts. 

Thomas, Nicole and Josh 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fgf.me%2Fu%2Ftby6dr&data=02%7C01%7Ckingston.heath.ps%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C9f31b8d3c76a410643b408d6f45e5f71%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C1%7C636965083550340107&sdata=4O0hioO1O8Tqcv5N
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FROM THE CLASSROOMS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Girls District Soccer Tournament 

On Tuesday 18th June, 15 year 5 
and 6 girls went to a district     
soccer tournament. The aim of the 
day was to promote girls             
participation in sport and expose 
the girls to a new sport, such as 
soccer.  

They played lots of short sharp games and thoroughly enjoyed       
themselves. They improved their skills and demonstrated many of the 
learner profile attributes throughout the day, towards each other and 
their opposition. 

 

Aussie Inventions 

If you have Foxtel, the history channel is showing a series about Aussie 
Inventions, it would be a good finish to our current unit of inquiry.  

https://www.historychannel.com.au/shows/aussie-inventions-that-
changed-the-world/  

Date 
What’s         

happening… 
Central Idea 

Learner 

Profile   

attribute/ 

English Maths Reminders 

25/6 This week… 
Discoveries have 

consequences 

LP: 

Thinkers 

  

ATL: 

Explanation 

texts and  

Information 

reports 

Number   

Fluency and 

Fractions 

Term 3 begins  

Monday 15th July! 

 

Walking Tour City 

Year 5 and 6 Learning 

Update 
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Summative Assessment 

This week, the students have shown    
student agency and voice in choosing a 
physical, chemical or biological discovery 
focus for their unit of inquiry summative 
assessment. They have enjoyed the 
freedom in how to present their learning 
and engaged in collecting and summaris-
ing research to share with the rest of 
the class. They used a co-constructed 
success criteria based on Blooms      
Taxonomy to guide their learning. 

 

Topics include, DNA, Diabetes, Space Shuttle Thrusters, Electricity, Gravity,   
Periodic Table, Tectonic plates, Smallpox, and so much more. Their presentations 
range from Stop Motion animations, Google Slides, models, experiments, role 
plays, posters and dances. We’re looking forward to them sharing their final   
product next term. 

 

Semester Reflection 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Table Talk Question: 

As students will be starting their unit of inquiry, ‘Major events in     history shape 
a nation’, at the start of next term, here is a table talk discussion point... 

Discuss influential historical figures such as Nelson Mandela, Eddie  Mabo, Barack 
Obama, Malala and Neil Daniher, and how they have      impacted a country 
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As Term 2 draws to a close, I thought it would be a good time to congratulate all the students that have              

participated in the Premiers’ Reading Challenge thus far and remind everyone that the Challenge is still ‘open for 

business’ during the school holidays.   

So don’t forget to pick up a book (rather than a game controller) over the holidays and register your books at     

education.vic.gov.au/prc 

Kingston Heath Primary School Top 10 Readers who have completed the Challenge: 

 

1st - Taliah O’Quely, Grade 6 - 100 books 

2nd – Adam Wingate, Foundation – 81 books 

3rd – Evhan Shrestha, Foundation – 64 books 

4th – Gael Rosa, Foundation – 56 books 

5th – Imogen Marshall, Grade 3 – 55 books 

6th – Kyla Sammut, Grade 2 – 51 books 

7th – Emily Wingate, Grade 6– 45 books 

=8th – Claire You, Foundation – 38 books 

=8th – Charlotte Watson, Grade 1– 38 books 

9th – Emma Doyle, Foundation – 37 books  

 

Congratulations to all these people and remember you have until the 6th of 

September to complete the challenge and see your name up on the leader 

board. 

Happy Reading! 

 

Sam May 

Librarian 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge 
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FOODIE MONDAY/FRIDAY 

 

Foodie Monday/Friday (the old Earn and Learn) is well and truly underway. 

Sausage rolls, pies and pasties are available for the children to purchase. 

**Please note the price increase**. 

Sausage rolls  now cost $3.00 

and pies/pasties now cost $4.00  

Yoghurt ice-creams will again be on sale for $2.00 

 

Please note if there is a Munchy Monday FUNDraising lunch on, there will be NO Foodie Monday running that day. 

 

 

KHPS BIRTHDAYS 

JUNE: 

26th: Adam P 

26th: Simran C 

26th: Celeste R.M. 

28th: Beau B 

29th: Ella K 

JULY: 

1st: Chirag C 

1st: Leam A 

7th: Grace H 

8th: Noah E 

9th: Jack A 

9th: Luca A 

11th: Maddison S 

14th: Matthew V 

17th: Caitlin K 

18th: Annabel C 

18th: Atalay S 

19th: Leslie N 

19th: Sam Mc 
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2019 CALENDAR DATES OF EVENTS: 

 
July:   

Monday 15th Term 3 commences 

Wednesday 17th School Council sub committee 

Saturday 20th Students movie/pyjama night 

Wednesday 24th School Council meeting 

Monday 29th Munchy Monday 

Tuesday 30th Year 1 / 2  Incursion 

August:   

Saturday 3rd Working Bee  - 9.00am 

Wednesday 7th KHPS Senior school Athletics at Dolomore Oval 
School Council sub committee 

Thursday 8th 2 Brothers fundraising evening 

Wednesday 14th School Council meeting 

Saturday 17th KHPS Trivia Night 

Monday 19th Munchy Monday 

Friday 23rd Curriculum Day – no students 

Friday 30th District Athletics 
Father’s Day Breakfast 

September:   

Monday 2nd Ski Camp 

Tuesday 3rd Ski Camp 

Wednesday 4th Ski Camp 

Thursday 5th Ski Camp 

Friday 6th Foundation 2020 transition 

Saturday 7th Working Bee - 9.00am 

Tuesday 10th Whole school production at Kingston Town Hall -7.00pm 

Wednesday 11th School Council sub committee 

Friday 13th Foundation 2020 transition 

Monday 16th Munchy Monday 

Wednesday 18th School Council meeting 

Friday 20th Final day of Term 3 – 2.30pm dismissal 

October:   

Monday 7th Term 4 commences 

Wednesday 9th School Council sub committee 

Friday 11th Special Friends Book Fair 
Year 1 fun night & Year 2 sleepover 

Wednesday 16th School Council meeting 

Friday 18th Foundation 2020 transition 
School disco 

Monday 21st Intensive Swimming Program Prep - 4 

Tuesday 22nd Intensive Swimming Program Prep - 4 

Thursday 24th Intensive Swimming Program Prep – 4 
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Friday 25th Intensive Swimming Program Prep - 4 

Monday 28th Intensive Swimming Program Prep – 4 
Munchy Monday 

Tuesday 29th Intensive Swimming Program Prep – 4 

Thursday 31st Intensive Swimming Program Prep – 4 

November:   

Friday 1st Intensive Swimming Program Prep - 4 

Saturday 2nd Working Bee – 9.00am 

Tuesday 5th Melbourne Cup Day public holiday 

Wednesday 6th Curriculum Day – no students 

Friday 8th Foundation 2020 transition 

Monday 11th Munchy Monday 

Wednesday 13th School Council sub committee 
Walk-a-thon 

Friday 15th Foundation 2020 transition 

Wednesday 20th School Council meeting 

Friday 22nd Junior Athletics Carnival P – 2 at KHPS 

December:   

Tuesday 3rd KHPS Senior School Swimming Carnival @ Mentone Grammar (TBC) 

Saturday 7th Working Bee – 9.00am 

Wednesday 11th School Council meeting (TBC) 

Monday 16th Year 6 Graduation evening 

Tuesday 17th 2019 Celebration Concert 

Friday 20th Last day of Term 4, 12.45pm special candle ceremony assembly. 
 1.30pm dismissal.  Free dress except for Year 6 
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FUNDRAISING FOR KINGSTON HEATH PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

Renea Gilles is a parent of Kingston Heath PS and would like to help the fundraising for Kingston Heath.   

If your planning a trip or maybe family or friends please refer Renea 

Gilles renea.gilles@flightcentre.com.au or contact 0421 278 367 or 

03 9585 4377 

mailto:renea.gilles@flightcentre.com.au
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Great News!!  

 

 KHPS has been shortlisted in the 2019 Leader Local Grants!!! 
  
What does this mean:  If successful, we will receive $1,000 to purchase new equipment for the Kitchen Garden 
Program. 
  
What can I do to help:  Vote!!!  Please ask partners, friends and other family members to vote for us also.  Voting 
is open NOW and closes at 5pm on Friday, 28th June.  Every person who registers will have 10 votes allocated to 
them.  Anyone who is 18 or over and lives in Victoria can register and vote. 
  
How to Vote: 

1 Go to https://www.leaderlocalgrants.com.au 

1. Click the Login/Register button to register your details, or you can login straight away if you have registered 
to vote in previous years (and can remember your login details) 

2. Once you are logged in, click “Finalists” on the menu at the top of the screen 

3. Find Moorabbin Kingston Leader in the list (under All Local Papers), select it, and then click “Filter” 

4. Find “Update our Kitchen – Kingston Heath Primary School”, and click “Vote”.  You are have 10 votes to use, 
so you will need to click “Vote” 10 times to allocate all of your votes to KHPS.  (You can see a tally of how many 
votes you have remaining in the top right-hand corner of the screen). 

  

Thank you for your support!  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.leaderlocalgrants.com.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cdell.megan.m%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C89ef5d7304ed4f05760108d6f4510fa0%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C636965026332377703&sdata=zi%2FOy
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LUNCHTIME CLUBS  FOR TERM 3 AT KHPS 

 

Attention Parents/Guardians: 

The table below lists all of our clubs that are held over the lunch break. 

Please have a look and encourage your child to participate. 
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ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 
 
Hi KHPS families, 
Thank you to everyone that has ordered their Entertainment Book membership, your support is greatly 
appreciated! 
 
As of the 1st June, you can start using your 2019/20 vouchers. 
 
If you are still contemplating ordering a membership but are unsure, there is a sample copy in the office 
that you can flick through. 
 
Don't forget, if you are heading interstate, you can get a membership for that destination and with the 
next school holidays just around the corner, the Entertainment Book is a great money saver and also 
takes you places that you may never have considered going to, win win . 
 
Click on the following link to place your order:- 
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/187n113 
 
 
Thank you 
FUNdraising Team 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/187n113?fbclid=IwAR01bL_g-QiFcHjxxlqHibmiGF3VB12CeDtnJRb_wJ8s81w3cUNi3vqszfw
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Family Fiesta encourages children to participate, create, read and imagine. This is one of the few festivals in 
Australia which focuses on children’s literature and art.  It is designed so that families can drop in and explore 
throughout the day.   

 

Running across the three days is the Fiesta Book Nook, a large bean bag reading area for parents and children to 
enjoy some of the top literary reads.  To add to the interactivity of the festival, Polyglot Theatre, Australia’s lead-
ing creator of participatory children and family theatre will showcase Sound of Drawing and there will be a DJ 
live drawing sessions.  

 

One of the highlights of the weekend is the stage show adaption of Oscar Wilde’s, The Young King by Slingsby 
Theatre Company.  The short story has been beautifully adapted for stage, and uses inventive and immersive 
ways to get kids involved and engaged in the performance.   

All the events in the festival are free except for the The Young King which is $15 for children and $35 for 
adults.  We have a limited number of discounted tickets for this wonderful performance. Simply redeem the 
code below for adults to save $20.  

 

Performance: The Young King 

Dates: Friday 5 - Saturday 6 July  

Venue: Ian Potter Centre for Performing Arts  

Promo code: LOCAL  

Booking: https://www.monash.edu/mlive/whats-on/events/the-young-king/ 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.monash.edu%2Fmlive%2Fwhats-on%2Fevents%2Fthe-young-king%2F&data=02%7C01%7Charper.emma.l%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C32da6cfc30674525608308d6f3ba043d%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C1%7C
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.monash.edu%2Fmlive%2Fwhats-on%2Fevents%2Fthe-young-king%2F&data=02%7C01%7Charper.emma.l%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C32da6cfc30674525608308d6f3ba043d%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C1%7C

